



JCSU Executive Committee Meeting

April 24th 2023 The Bain room

Present (11): the President (Nicole Ling Yan Lee), the Vice-President (Esther Anthony-Ajileye), the Treasurer (Krish Nanavati), the Secretary (John Jessop), the Freshers officer (Lizzie Caird), the Freshers officer (Kieran Leete), the Access officer (Stephen Fajemilusi), the Environmental and Ethical Affairs officer (Ezra Grosz), the Services officer (Jonathan Driver), the Communications and Computing officer (Dom Swift), the Undergraduate council representative (Issy Kaufman)

Apologies (9): the Female and Non-Binary Welfare officer (Orchid Amira Balgobin), the Male and Non-Binary Welfare officer (Tom Morgan), the Mental Health and Disabilities officer (Alice Yu), the Women's and Non-Binary officer (Helena Kondak), the International officer (Songhwi Yoon), the LGBTQ+ officer (Patryk Wisniewski), the Ethnic and Religious Minorities officer (Haajrah Ashraf), the Ents officer (Yuval Weiss), the Ents officer (Lyra Christie)

Absent (0):

Minutes

Meeting opened at 20:40

1.0 - Approval of [draft minutes](#)

The Committee **APPROVED** the draft minutes as the official record

2.0 - Actions updates

The Secretary

There were no updates on actions from the previous meeting

3.0 - Nicole's Notices

The President

- **Nicole** The JCR has been painted now and the new furniture was moved in, the TV has gone missing but I'll ask the domestic bursar to get it put back tomorrow
- **Dom** The new furniture is really nice. Is there any update on moving the vending machine out of the games room?
- **Nicole** Been asking Stuart since last term but we're not sure where there's space to put it

- **Nicole** Does anyone have any suggestions for Thursday treats themes for summer term which are allergen friendly and vegan friendly
- **Esther** Ice lollies could be good
- **Ezra** It might be too cold still
- **Nicole** Some people have suggested fun fruits that they wouldn't normally buy themselves

4.0 - Dispatches magazine funding

The Treasurer

- **Krish** I've received an email from a Jesus student on behalf of dispatches magazine requesting some money for their society, they want £100 does anyone have any feelings either way
- **John** They approached me last term and when I brought it to the meeting we decided that it wasn't our place to provide funding really since they're not a JCSU affiliated society or just Jesus students
- **Esther** The master has just set up an arts fund which we could point them towards instead

5.0 - Any Other Business [AOB]

Any business not raised before the meeting may be raised by an Officer under this agenda point for a lengthier discussion. Points raised during the meeting may also be deferred to this point by the Secretary or President.

- **Kieran** I met with the manciple, and he's given me a list of changes which are being/will be made soon. It's not 100% whether they're already in place or just planned so far. It's quite a long list so I'll upload it onto the chat, but it all looks like good stuff to me. It's not just allergies it's also about kosher food, vegan menus for formals and that sort of thing. It seems like Alexis moving it in a really good direction
- **Ezra** Post C sunday there will be a volunteer clean up this is part of green week which is coming up and I'll publicise soon. The clean up is open to everyone not just Jesus students
- **Nicole** Is there going to be a clothes swap?
- **Ezra** Yes there will be
- **Dom** What's the plan with the constitution?
- **Nicole** Lewis is doing edits next weekend and then he'll have two weeks of taking suggestions for more edits and then it'll go to OGM and then it can go to council on 12th june. This time we'll try to let people know the referendum is happening with more time in advance. We need a 10% turn out and supermajority to pass it
- **Issy** About the varsity article about the Jesuan who got kicked out for their computer breaking. I emailed Paul on mine and Nicole's behalf. He has got back saying he can't talk about individual cases but he's up for discussing students worries and what protections we can put in place going forwards
- **Nicole** He suggested to me that he could send some stuff around about submitting exams properly and that sort of thing, but it sounds like that wasn't the issue in this case as the student submitted it correctly
- **Issy** We need to have a chat with to find out if there is a chance this could happen to someone else, and make sure it can't
- **Nicole** I also spoke to Zaynab (the SU president), and they said that there's stuff going on to reform the EAMC which is the body the student appealed to which is moving fairly quickly. I'll get in contact with other presidents to see if there's anything JCRs can do

Meeting closed at 21:00